EXHIBIT “F-1”
CONTRACT AMENDMENT

Article 1
Execution

1.01  The County executes this Agreement by and through the County Judge acting pursuant to
Order of the Commissioners Court of Brazoria County, Texas, so authorizing. This
Agreement shall not become effective until executed by all Parties hereto.

Article 2
Character and Extent of Services

2.01  The Consultant shall perform its obligations under this Contract Amendment in accordance
with the original Scope of Work and any additional Scope of Work within the Consultant’s
proposal attached hereto as Exhibit “F-1.” County and Consultant may agree to amend this
contract. Any further amendments to this contract will be added as “Exhibit F-*” (F-1, F-2, etc.).

Brazoria County, Texas Charles D. Gooden Consulting Engineers, Inc.

a Texas company

By: @C‘]&/QE% ’

By:
L.M. (Matt) Sebesta, Jr Name: Charles D. Gooden, Jr.
County Judge Title: Chief Operating Officer
Date: Date: December 19, 2023
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Exhibit F-1

CHARLES D. GOODEN CONSULTING ENGINEERS, INC.

4201 Main Street, Suite 200-179

Houston, TX 77002

(713) 660-6905 Office | (713) 660-8817 Fax
cdgce@goodenengineers.com
www.GoodenEngineers.com

December 4, 2023

Matthew Hanks, J.D., P.E.

County Engineer — Brazoria County, Texas
451 N. Velasco, Suite 230

Angleton, Texas 77515

RE: Additional Services Proposal for Forest Loop and River Road
Roadway Assessment

ATTN: Wael Tabara, P.E., MASc, CFM, Env SP — Assistant County Engineer

Mr. Tabara:

Charles D. Gooden Consulting Engineers, Inc. requests additional services to redesign the
proposed ditches on Forest Loop due to Dow's rejection of the current design.

Background

CDGCE has coordinated with Dow regarding two existing 6" gas lines on Forest Loop. The
location and depth of these lines has been determined by Dow. The project surveyor, Gormly
Surveying, has incorporated the location and depth of these lines into their survey files. This file
has been delivered to CDGCE.

The current design would have resulted in 1.33 feet of cover between proposed ditch culverts
and the existing gas lines. Mr. Chrisopher Graves of Dow informed CDGCE on October 23,
2023 that the current design could not be accepted.

Schedule and Proposal

The ditches on Forest Loop will be redesigned to use the existing culverts as a high-point. We
anticipate this process will take two weeks to complete. Our additional services request is for a
lump sum of $5,500.00 for the ditch redesign. The resulting hourly rate for this task is
$68.75/hour, which is less than the contract hourly rate of $90.15 for a “Technical Manager —
Civil".

With the ditch redesign completed, the drawings for this project will be resubmitted to Dow for
their review. The coordination will be complete when “No Objection” correspondence is issued
by Dow. Once the “No Objection” correspondence is received, CDGCE will issue sealed
drawings to the County for construction. can be sealed and submitted to the County, and
construction will be clear to begin.



Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions regarding the scope or proposal.

Sincerely,
Charles D. Gooden Consulting Engineers, Inc.

Charles Gooden, Jr.
Chief Operating Officer
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